26 January 1931.

Major I. Darwin, Sc.D., Cripps's Corner, FOREST ROY, Sussex.

Dear Major Darwin,

Your letter of January 11 contained a great deal for me
to think over, and one point especially about the direct
effect of the differential birth-rate that seemed to me so
important that I waited, and am still waiting for an opportunity to do some work on it. I am writing this just to
show that I have not let the matter drop. You will be
interested to hear that I have had an invitation from the
Bishop of Finchester, of whom I know nothing, to take part
in a small conference on "Eugenics and the Church". I think
his brother of Birmingham has had a hand in it. Not knowing
quite how things stood I drafted a few notes and sent them in
to the Bishop. I enclose a copy in case you are interested.
Yours sincerely,